Upper Tyrone Township Supervisors Regular Meeting

August 8, 2017
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call:  Mr. Cook, present, Mr. Edwards, present, Mr. Beranek, present.

Persons Attending:  Engineer Bill Utzman, Ron Lewandowski, Len Lewandowski, Edwin Zaffina, Brooks Wendell Sutor, Edwin Zaffina, John Olaughlin, Bill Bankes, Jim Gearhart, and Assistant Secretary Debbie Rulli.
Mr. Edwards motioned to approve the July 11, 2017 regular meeting minutes as written. Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote- Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes,  Motion accepted.

Treasurers report as of August 1, 2017:

(See Attached Balance Sheet)

Mr. Edwards motioned to approve the treasurer's report.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote- Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.
Public Comment:
John Olaughlin would like the township to give him the top portion of Eannotti Road so that he can put up a gate to stop people from dumping garbage in that area.  Also,  he stated that there is a problem with young men and women going up in that area at various hours throughout the day and night.  Supervisors stated they will look into the matter and will get back to him with their decision.
Bill Bankes stated that he cut his weeds,  he was upset that Roger Adams told him he was ignoring the codes for the township.  Mr. Bankes also asked that his property be cleaned up so that he can cut his grass with a lawn mower as he had done prior to the sewage project.  
Edwin Zaffina asked who is going to back up the residents if the restoration is not done properly at their properties.  Mr. Utzman reassured him that the engineers will help them with their restoration issues.
Mr. Gearhart stated his driveway still is not completely done and would like it taken care of as soon as possible.

Motion To Pay Bills:

Mr. Beranek motioned to accept pay the bills for the month.  Mr. Edwards seconded the motion.  Vote- Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes.  Motion accepted.

Correspondence:
First piece of correspondence read was a letter of request for a donation from the Township for "Open Your Heart Seniors".

Second piece of correspondence read The Hard-To- Recycle Event will be held on Saturday September 23, 2017 at the Farmington VFD Fairgrounds.
Reports of Officials:
Mr. Cook discussed the recent Penn Dot 119 project.
Mr. Cook stated that the Township is looking into purchasing a new mower for the Township.  This matter will be further discussed at the next meeting.

Mr. Cook stated that the Township received several  proposals:

 Folino Construction for  repairing and paving on Valley View due to storm water.

Uber & Company for ductwork & diffusers for the buildings addition.

Mr. Edwards motioned to donate $250.00 to the 'Open Heart Seniors" Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote- Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes. Motion accepted.
Mr. Beranek motioned to accept the Township's Property, General, Automotive and Liability Insurance Coverage with American Alternative Insurance Corporation in the amount of $8,708.00. Mr. Edwards seconded.  Vote-Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes.  Motion accepted.
Mr. Beranek motioned to accept the Townships Worker's Compensation with Wesco Insurance Company in the amount of $8,750.00.  Mr. Cook seconded the motion.  Vote- Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.
Engineers Report:
Mr. Cook motioned to approve payment request #6 from Roger Suter & Sons Inc.  in the amount of $3,253.87.  Mr. Edwards seconded the motion. Vote-Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Berenak, yes.  Motion accepted.
Mr. Utzman requested that a motion be made to pay Roger Suter & Sons the retainage   fee held upon completion of the Municipal Building Expansion.  Retainage fee to be paid upon final inspection & approval from engineer.

Motion to release payment Mr. Berenak, seconded Mr. Cook.  Vote-Mr. Berenak, yes, Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Edwards yes. Motion accepted.
Adjournment:

Mr. Beranek motioned to adjourn the Upper Tyrone Township Supervisors regular meeting.  Mr. Edwards seconded the motion.  Vote-Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek yes.  Motion accepted.

Meeting adjourned at 6:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted

Debbie Rulli

Assistant Secretary
